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 hirty-plus years ago, my dad 

returned home to run what 

was then Kieve Affective Education. 

I was two, and my sister Blair had 

just been born in January. By then, 

this place had long been home to an 

undeniable magic. Generations of 

campers had grown up on 

Damariscotta Lake, forging a lasting 

attachment to their camp through 

experiences led by a staff of 

exceptional role models, each with a 

knack for sharing Kieve’s magic 

with the world. And in 1990, taking 

over after his father Dick’s three 

decades of stewardship, Henry 

dreamed we could do more.

In that spirit, as I begin my first 

summer as executive director, I can’t 

help but recognize some symmetry 

between my dad’s experience and 

my own. Our daughter Stella just 

turned two, Sarah and I welcomed 

our son Martin in January, and 

Kieve Wavus Education remains 

a place filled with wonder for 

generations of campers, counselors, 

and educators. And, like my dad, I 

know we can do more.

So where do we dream from 

here? It’s time to think about what 

it means to get a Kieve Wavus 

education. We owe it to those who’ve 

built KWE to dream big, to do so 

responsibly, and to set a foundation 

for the next 100 years. Following a 

long era of growth, our camps have 

reached capacity and, to remain 

good stewards of our environment, 

we shouldn’t grow our programs’ 

numbers. Fortunately, there are 

other ways that we can grow to 

share more KWE magic. 

We can grow more diverse, 

reaching new KWE families and 

communities from near and far, 

so our programs better reflect our 

world, enriching every camper’s 

experience. We can grow more 

accessible, increasing financial aid 

available for KWE programs. We can 

use technology (not during camp!) 

to introduce many more students 

and teachers to KWE’s experiential 

approach to social-emotional 

learning. We can train educators 

at The Leadership School so when 

they leave KWE they’re equipped 

with teaching tools and strategies 

and the Department of Education 

certifications they need to succeed 

in any Maine public school. And we 

can formalize our growing alumni 

network to connect our staff with 

mentors and jobs, paving the path 

from cabin row to career.

Our dreams for KWE are 

aspirational, but in 1990, so were 

my dad’s. He dreamed of a girls 

camp that could offer the same 

transformative adventures as Kieve. 

In 2005, the dream was finally 

realized when Kieve Affective 

Education merged with the Wavus 

Foundation, uniting two storied 

camps on Damariscotta Lake to 

form Kieve Wavus Education. 

This summer marks 100 years 

since Wavus was founded, and as 

we celebrate this centennial, it’s 

exciting to imagine our future.

So, yes, our dreams are 

aspirational, and we’ll need lots of 

help to realize them. Thankfully, 

we’re propelled by a team of 

dynamic young educators and 

experienced leaders, full of energy 

and wisdom. Our trustees—some 

of whom you’ll read about in this 

newsletter—share our vision. Their 

combined support, and yours, will 

carry KWE into this next amazing 

chapter.

It won’t be long before the 

campers return to the end of the 

point and top of the hill, filling 

cabins with laughter and cheers 

as kids reunite for the first time 

in a year. And when they do, we’ll 

empower them to work together, 

think big, and support this 

community and theirs beyond KWE.

Sam Kennedy

Executive Director

T

LETTER FROM THE 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Sarah, Martin, Sam, and Stella 
Kennedy. The future’s so bright 
Marty can’t even stand it!
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illiam “Bill” Knowlton, who has 

served as a member of KWE’s 

Board of Trustees for more than a 

decade, became its newest chair 

effective January 1, 2022. Bill follows 

Dixon Thayer, who completed his 

three-year tenure after shepherding 

the organization through a change 

in institutional leadership. 

Bill grew up in the Philadelphia 

area, received his undergraduate 

degree at Yale University, and 

worked on Capitol Hill before 

attending the University of Virginia 

School of Law. Following law school, 

he began his career-long tenure at 

Ropes & Gray LLP, where he became 

a partner in 1991 and served on its 

management committee from 2002 

to 2014. There he played a pivotal 

role in building the firm’s healthcare 

and life sciences practice for 

more than three decades until his 

retirement in 2020.  

To his board leadership role, “Bill 

brings a career’s worth of nonprofit 

experience, a love for Maine’s 

wilderness, and a deep appreciation 

for the impact this organization 

makes on its campers, its educators, 

and in the greater KWE community,” 

says Executive Director Sam Kennedy. 

We sat down with Knowlton to 

learn more about what’s ahead for 

him and KWE.

Q.	 What is your first priority as 

chair of the board over the 

coming years?

A.	 It’s serendipitous timing, 

really. I stepped into this role 

at the same time that Sam 

became executive director. His 

leadership marks an important 

moment of transition. KWE 

would simply not be the 

incredible organization that it 

is today without the endless 

talent and commitment of 

Henry and Charlie over the 

last few decades. As they shift 

their focus to mentorship and 

advancement, bringing in an 

experienced leader who could 

build upon their great work was 

of the utmost importance to 

the board. I’m happy to say it’s 

been a huge success. And my 

first priority as chair is to ensure 

the transition continues to be 

successful—that Sam’s vision 

is supported, that our existing 

pillar programs (summer camps 

and TLS) continue to thrive, 

and that KWE’s mission propels 

forward. This new generation 

of leadership presents an 

important opportunity to invite 

the entire KWE community to 

come together to take KWE’s 

potential to the next level. We’re 

poised for a comprehensive 

fundraising campaign within the 

next few years, and I couldn’t be 

more excited. 

Q.	 KWE’s mission is to empower 

people to contribute positively 

to society. How does the board 

support this work?

A.	 Each member of the board 

brings something different to the 

table, and we’re all committed 

to working together to position 

KWE and its people to make 

the greatest contributions yet. 

The board’s biggest fiduciary 

duty is to make sure that all 

KWE programs continue to 

blossom. If we do that correctly, 

KWE brings more kindness and 

W

NEW LEADERSHIP 
FOR THE BOARD OF 
TRUSTEES

Trustee Bill Knowlton, his daughter 
Hannah, and his wife Deb at Wavus.
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respect to this world, effectively 

stewards the environment, 

and meaningfully serves our 

communities.

Q.	 Expanding access is a top 

priority for KWE. How do you 

plan to lead the board in helping 

to make such a formative 

experience more accessible to 

people from all backgrounds?

A.	 Access is so important to the 

organization’s leadership, to the 

board, and to me personally. 

KWE’s programming positively 

impacts campers, communities, 

teachers, and beyond. But it can 

and must be better. This means 

removing barriers of entry for 

people from all backgrounds—

from increasing financial aid for 

campers to ensuring equitable 

and excellent facilities across 

both campuses, growing the 

reach of TLS across more of 

Maine, and more.  

 

Anyone who has shared the 

feeling of camaraderie and 

achievement after a wilderness 

trip with fellow campers knows 

how meaningful that experience 

is; those experiences, which 

are core to KWE’s method, will 

only become richer for campers 

when they’re shared with people 

from all backgrounds.  

Q.	 Two of your children have spent 

their summers here at camp—

your son, Peter, was a longtime 

camper and counselor, and your 

daughter, Hannah, is about to 

take on Maine Trails in June! 

How have you seen them grow 

as individuals through their 

experiences at KWE?

A.	 Peter spent 12 years total with 

Kieve as a camper and then 

counselor, making lifelong 

friendships. Alongside these 

friends and amazing mentors 

(Sam included), he became 

more than just confident in 

wilderness tripping but also a 

compassionate, reflective, and 

committed young man. 

 

Wavus had fully evolved to focus 

on wilderness tripping in the 

same way that Kieve does by 

the time Hannah arrived. She’d 

be the first to say she is a total 

urbanite, but she loves Wavus 

for two reasons: it pushes her 

as an individual and it gave her 

the best of friends—reasons that 

bring so many campers back 

summer after summer. 

Q.	 If you could be a camper right 

now, what wilderness trip 

would you be most excited 

about?

A.	 Definitely Allagash and the 

requisite Mud Pond Portage. I 

love the water; paddling all those 

miles would be wonderful. Plus 

it’s a signature camp challenge; I 

could really test myself. I hope to 

get out there someday!

Q.	 This year is the 100th 

anniversary of Wavus Camp’s 

founding, and Camp Kieve’s 

100th anniversary is just 

around the corner. What can 

our community of alumni, 

campers, and families look 

forward to in the coming years?

A.	 These are significant 

milestones for both camps. 

To see Wavus flourish over 

the years since merging with 

Kieve has been extremely 

gratifying for me in my roles 

as both a board member and 

as a father. The Wavus 100 

Centennial Celebration is 

the perfect moment to honor 

that—the camp’s history 

and its future. It’s a beautiful 

thing, following a very tough 

period of the pandemic, for 

the Wavus community to be 

able to celebrate on Wavus 

point this August. Kieve’s 

100th anniversary soon after 

will certainly come with its 

own moment for the Kieve 

community to celebrate 

together, one that I’m already 

looking forward to. Both 

milestones are an impressive 

and special reminder to 

everyone within the Kieve 

Wavus community just how 

lasting a connection this place 

fosters. 

Wavus campers enjoying 
sunrise on the Allagash. 
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uided by KWE’s values of 

kindness, respect for others, 

and environmental stewardship, 

members of the board act as 

ambassadors, advisors, and 

governors of KWE, helping us strive 

for excellence and progress across 

our year-round experiential 

programs. The board’s newest 

members—James Blue, who joined in 

2021, and Gabriela Perez Rocchietti, 

who joined in 2022—are instrumental 

in advancing KWE’s mission.

G

Gabriela’s passion for providing 

access to education and educational 

opportunities is highlighted by 

her experience building Innova 

Schools in Peru, which provides an 

affordable, international standard 

of education to its large school 

network spanning across Latin 

America. Together with her husband 

Carlos, she also founded Peru-

Champs, a non-profit organization 

which identifies and empowers 

underprivileged talented kids—in 

academics, arts, and sports—by 

providing them with scholarships 

and resources to a world-class 

education. Over recent summers, 

Gabriela has worked with schools 

around New York City to identify 

students of color who would love 

Camp Kieve; and Kieve has loved 

those campers right back. The 

network she started has expanded to 

include Wavus campers too.

Originally from Argentina, 

Gabriela lives in New York City with 

Carlos and their two boys, Martin 

and Franco, Kieve campers since 

2019. She is a member of the Lincoln 

Center Education and Community 

Engagement Committee, the Lincoln 

Center Latin America Advisory 

Council, and Americas Society/Arts 

of the Americas Circle. 

James is an accomplished television 

news executive, currently with 

ViacomCBS where he is head of 

Smithsonian Channel and senior 

vice president of MTV News. Over 

the course of his career, James’ work 

has won several national awards. He 

is excited to contribute to the great 

work KWE offers to so many on 

Damariscotta Lake and beyond.

James is the father of Alden and 

Effie, who attended KWE summer 

camps for a combined 16 seasons. He 

and his husband John currently live 

in New York City, having spent the 

past thirty years on a loop between 

New York, Washington, D.C., London, 

and Baltimore. They enjoy a rural 

antidote to city life at their home 

in John’s hometown of Craftsbury, 

Vermont’s Northeast Kingdom.

WELCOMING 
MEMBERS OF THE 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

TRUSTEE 

James Blue

TRUSTEE 

Gabriela Perez Rocchietti

Kieve campers on the Allagash 
Wilderness Waterway.
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Chris Renyi, our new business 
director, joins the KWE team after 
an 18-year career at Bank of America 
and Huntington Bank as a credit 
officer. Chris has a B.A. in English 
and a Secondary Concentration 
in Economics from Bates College 
and an M.B.A. from Babson College. 
Additionally, Chris is both an 
Outward Bound and NOLS graduate. 
He, his wife, and their three children 
all share a love for the outdoors.

Erin Gilligan, our new director of 
advancement and communications, 
brings a breadth of experience 
managing communications and 
advancement for Fortune 500 
brands to academic institutions. 
Most recently Erin helped run 
advancement communications 
at Colby College. She grew up in 
Portland, Maine, graduated from 
Bates College, and now lives in 
North Yarmouth, Maine with her 
husband Rich, their son Eddie, and 
dog Rosie.

Additions to the KWE 
Leadership Team

Erin Gilligan

Chris Renyi
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ast spring, we announced 

coming changes to the Wavus 

cabin names. With support from 

staff, alums, KWE leadership, and 

our Board of Trustees, we’re excited 

to share the new cabin names, 

effective this summer. 

We talk a lot about growth at 

Wavus—the growth we experience 

when we treat others with kindness 

and respect, when summiting 

Mount Washington turns into 

completing the Mud Pond Portage, 

and when we all sit together at 

Closing Embers in that final spot 

with our paddles and blankets. 

So our Wavus staff—more than 85 

percent of them Wavus alums—

settled on names emblematic of the 

growth we see all around us, in the 

wild and in ourselves, by using the 

native trees and plants of Maine.

Our three youngest cabins are 

flowers and shrubs, the three White 

Mountains cabins are conifers, and 

the three St. Croix River cabins are 

hardwoods. The remaining older 

cabins are named for the trips 

campers go on while in that cabin. 

Thanks to our Environmental 

Stewardship Coordinator Sam Pierce, 

Kieve and Wavus have formalized 

the environmental education 

curriculum for summer campers. 

These new cabin names present 

great opportunities for campers to 

learn about the local flora. 

L

NEW CABIN NAMES, 
SAME WAVUS SPIRIT

Wavus Cabin 
Names

ORIGINAL

Algonquin
Mohawk

Cheyenne
Cayuga

Cherokee
Narragansett

Omaha
Ojibway
Osage

Abenaki
Wawanock
Penobscot
Allagash

Long Voyage
Maine Trails

CURRENT

Lupine
Aster
Laurel
Cedar

Juniper
Spruce

Ash
Elm
Oak

Kineo
Moose

Penobscot
Allagash

Long Voyage
Maine Trails

JUNIOR WAVUS CABINS 

Responsibility
Respect
Courage 
Kindness
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or 32 years Henry Kennedy 

served as the executive 

director of Kieve Wavus Education. 

His accomplishments over the past 

three decades are countless, but 

three miles up the lake from Kieve 

we’re cheering a bit louder for one 

in particular—Henry’s leadership 

through the merger with Wavus 

Foundation and his integral role in 

making Wavus one of the best 

camps in the country, and as HRK 

insists, the world.

When his daughter, Blair, was 

born in 1989, Henry dreamed of 

a camp that she and other Kieve 

siblings could attend and have the 

same transformative experience 

as generations of Kieve campers. 

Henry found his answer up the 

lake at Wavus which was founded 

in 1922 but then closed in 1976 and 

lay dormant until dedicated Wavus 

alums purchased the land to save it 

from development. Henry worked 

with the Wavus Foundation and 

successfully led the merger in 2005. 

In 2006 Wavus reopened and Kieve 

Affective Education became Kieve 

Wavus Education.

There’s a spirit at Wavus 

that’s hard to define. It’s our own 

Neverland where we’re encouraged 

to dream about what’s possible and 

are surrounded by people who make 

it happen. Though hard to explain, 

it’s quite clear this spirit began with, 

and continues because of, Henry. At 

every step of the way since 2006, 

Henry has been a staunch advocate 

for our hopes and dreams for this 

camp—the renovation of the Jewell 

Lodge, the addition of the Long 

Voyage and Maine Trails trips to 

match Kieve, the construction of 

new cabin buildings and the Aviary, 

and a fiercely loyal following of 

campers who went on to become 

counselors and directors. Henry’s 

passion, hard work, and tireless 

belief in what Wavus could be 

brought this dream to life.

In 2021, despite a global 

pandemic, Wavus welcomed a 

record number of campers. Wavus 

will continue to thrive and develop 

the next generation of strong, 

confident, and compassionate 

leaders thanks to Henry’s dream, 

heart, and hands. With the loudest 

cheers ringing out from Wavus Point 

and with all of the love and gratitude 

in our Wavus hearts, we dedicate the 

2021 Annual to Henry Kennedy. 

F

2021 WAVUS ANNUAL 
DEDICATION— 
HENRY R. KENNEDY

Henry with his beloved 
dogs Stanley and Ebby.
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he Leadership School is back 

in action and in the final weeks 

of its inaugural year as a trimester 

school. The success of this 10-month  

TLS program is already having a 

ripple effect, bettering the experiences 

of our educators, our local 

communities, and our campers. 

The opportunities for TLS 

to empower both students and 

teachers will continue beyond its 

third trimester, with the majority 

of our educators signed on for 

next school year and more than 

90 percent serving as Camp Kieve 

and Wavus Camp counselors and 

directors. A testament to the power 

of KWE’s mission, eight of these 

dynamic teachers have been a part 

of our community since camp, 

following a path from cabin row to 

their career. 

So what does this 10-month 

school year look like? During TLS’s 

first trimester this fall, we led 11 

weeks of on-campus and outreach 

programs serving well over 1,500 

Maine students—often their first 

and an unforgettable experience on 

Damariscotta Lake. 

After Thanksgiving, our educators 

spent their second trimester in 

residency at 22 Maine public schools. 

This expansion of our innovative 

educator-in-residence program 

from 10 to 20 weeks empowered our 

staff to deepen relationships within 

T

A KIEVE WAVUS 
EDUCATION— 
FROM CAMP TO 
COMMUNITY TO 
CAREER

Challenge Course Director Cam Miller talks a group of TLS students 
through the 5 H’s of safety before beginning a rock climbing activity.
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“I’m eager to take on the role of 
EASEL coordinator for the upcoming 
school year! Originally from New 
York, I graduated from Florida 
Southern College with a B.S. in 
elementary education and M.Ed. in 
transformational curriculum and 
instruction. Before finding my way to 
KWE, I taught in the Netherlands and 
North Carolina. I’m looking forward 
to sharing my passion for social 
emotional learning with educators 
and visiting teachers.”

“Hi! Brad here. I have been an active 
member of the KWE community 
(camper, counselor, alumnus, 
educator) since my first summer 
of Junior Kieve in 2005. I grew up 
in Maine, and I love to go into the 
woods in all seasons. I headed to 
New Hampshire for a few years to 
earn my B.S. in earth sciences at 
Dartmouth College. After college, I 
spent a few more years out of the 
woods exploring the environmental 
engineering world professionally.

Despite my wanderings, education 
and wilderness recreation have 
remained priorities for me. I made my 
way back to Kieve for summer 2021 
and am excited to be stepping into 
the lead educator role for 2022. As a 
lead educator, I will wear many hats. I 
will use my professional experience to 
provide mentorship to my colleagues. 
I will support the logistical side of 
KWE’s various programs and am 
excited to continue developing KWE’s 
after-school program, which serves 
several local community schools. 
Finally, I will help advance KWE’s 
initiative to produce diversity, equity, 
and inclusivity (DEI) resources for the 
KWE community and provide DEI-
related training for staff. When it’s 
time to come up for air, I plan to swap 
out my hats for helmets. If I am not 
on campus, you can find me walking, 
hiking, climbing, mountain biking, 
kayaking, or skiing in the beautiful 
Maine woods!”

Educators of The Leadership School Take on Expanded Roles

our local community, providing 

more life changing experiences and 

mentorship for their students. While 

in residency, our educators wore 

many different hats for their schools, 

ranging from after school program 

design and implementation to 

teaching EASEL (KWE’s experiential 

approach to social-emotional 

learning curriculum) classes to 

managing the typical faculty duties of 

a traditional classroom teacher. They 

served as role models beyond the 

classroom by coaching middle school 

basketball, teaching how to tap trees 

for maple syrup, and bringing their 

students to the Buck indoor climbing 

wall to push boundaries and set 

higher goals. 

Our educators returned to 

campus on April 15 for our third 

trimester of transition programs 

meant to prepare our campuses for 

summer and each educator for the 

next step in their careers. 

At a time where the need for 

great teachers and educational 

innovation is significant, we 

recognize the potential of TLS. 

Starting this spring, our first 

cohort of educators will begin the 

iteration of a program that KWE has 

established—in collaboration with 

the Maine Department of Education, 

the University of Southern Maine, 

Southern Maine Community College, 

and educators and schools from 

around the state—to make working 

at TLS and our summer camps an 

alternative pathway to the traditional 

classroom. KWE is committed to 

reimbursing requisite coursework 

so that by matriculating through 

this program our educators will be 

truly unique in that they were paid 

to become a fully certified classroom 

teacher. It’s an exciting initiative 

that amplifies what it means to get 

a Kieve Wavus education while 

simultaneously raising the quality 

of all KWE programs with a more 

qualified teaching staff. 

While the pandemic brought so 

many challenges, KWE embraced 

its entrepreneurial spirit to improve 

both the quality of our programs 

and our contributions to local 

communities. We’re excited to see 

the impact of TLS grow in the years 

to come. 

Brad GeismarKate Vita
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A shared venture with Coastal Rivers Conservation Trust, our solar 
array sits behind Darrows Barn at Coastal Rivers Conservation Trust’s 
Round Top Farm—also home to KWE’s favorite ice cream. 
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ieve Wavus Education’s ground mount solar array, 

a joint venture with Coastal Rivers Conservation 

Trust located at their Round Top Farm, is now online 

and producing clean energy. Built in partnership with 

ReVision Energy, a local and employee-owned 

renewable energy company, 640 panels make up the 

300,000 kWh system—232,000 kWh of which powers 

our campus facilities. 

The solar energy our array produces is equivalent to:

	� offsetting 294,300 pounds of carbon annually;

	� driving 2,432,231 miles in a passenger car per year;

	� cooking 900,000 bowls of chowdah; and

	� charging 34,246 cell phones per year.

An exciting leap forward in KWE’s commitment to 

environmental stewardship, we will celebrate the clean 

energy transition with our community at a ribbon-

cutting ceremony this May and will use the effort to 

further educate our campers and students about solar 

energy and climate change.

Follow along with the solar’s output at bit.ly/kwesolar. 

K

SOLAR ARRAY 
NEAR ROUND 
TOP FEEDS KWE 
CLEAN ENERGY
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s I write to you this spring, we 

are hurting from the world’s 

news. I share some thoughts to try 

and make you cheer. There is 

nothing better than a Kieve cheer to 

build courage and feelings of hope. 

Sam asked me to write some 

memories from my many years at 

Kieve, so here goes…

1.	 When you meet one, you will 

know a Kieve boy immediately 

because he is warm and 

wonderful.

2.	 It’s still late winter in Maine while 

I’m jotting down these memories. 

The lake is frozen solid, and my 

pond is covered in snow, but I so 

wish I could hear the sound of 

the Greyhound bus coming down 

the West Neck Road (or the Maine 

Line, or Cyr, depending on which 

Kieve era you remember—the 

bus companies have changed, 

but the rhythms stay the same). 

The bus starts honking when the 

driver can see the lake by the Red 

Farmhouse. I have listened for 

that sound for 65 years from my 

back porch. Like all the campers 

and counselors on top of the hill, 

I get ready to wave wildly, and I 

hear the cheers at camp as the 

campers are greeted with gusto 

and introduced to their new 

home for summer.

3.	 I am remembering all the 

welcome-to-camp rituals like the 

happy cheers campers receive 

when they swim to the Island. 

But not today…

4.	 You might like to see Kieve in the 

winter. The lake is so frozen you 

can walk—or even drive—to Swim 

Island. You can see Sam skating 

all over the lake; the sound of 

skates on the ice is wonderful, as 

are the ice boats skimming by.  

5.	 The chapel is most memorable 

to me. I’m always sitting at my 

little pump organ—listening 

to the brave campers sharing 

something that was special for 

them, the deeply felt talks by 

counselors, the Sunday choir 

singing very loudly, or campers 

trying to win B.J.’s choir cake. 

Chapel is all snow today, with 

long shadows and bare trees on 

soft white snow, but it will be 

alive again in no time. 

6.	 Throughout this pandemic, the 

kitchen crew with Lee Giberson 

and Diane Impallomeni have 

been cooking meals for those 

in need in Lincoln County. It’s 

terrific work, so appreciated 

by those facing food insecurity 

in our area. But I miss their 

amazing camp meals and the 

crazy announcements by the 

brilliant counselors at mealtime 

and the cheering for everyone’s 

accomplishments.

7.	 Innisfree is one of the most 

special buildings. I loved the 

plays we created there for about 

20 years. Each summer I took a 

Broadway play and changed the 

A

Laa Laa capturing the 
moment in the 1970s.

TEN KIEVE 
REFLECTIONS FROM 
NANCY “LAA LAA” 
KENNEDY
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plot to fit a Kieve situation. We 

changed the words to the songs 

and the campers gave it their 

all with about two rehearsals 

in the last week of camp. Give a 

camper an audience, and they 

will always do something terrific. 

All cheers. They should all win 

Academy Awards! I loved them 

all so much. When Henry was 

a camper, he was particularly 

good at dancing and belting out 

the music of Godspell, the Kieve 

version.

8.	 This winter at Kieve, Robert, 

Brian, and Joe are plowing and 

shoveling to keep camp safe and 

clear. Soon there will be vans on 

the Kieve Road, either heading 

out on wilderness trips or 

returning from their adventures 

in the Maine mountains or rivers 

or beaches. In the vans will be 

campers filled with thoughts 

of all they have seen, their new 

appreciation for nature, their 

strengths from discovering new 

worlds around northern New 

England—and new worlds within 

themselves. When they return 

from their great adventures, 

there are more well-earned 

cheers.

9.	 The flagpole sits like a beacon of 

many years of campers singing 

the Kieve song and listening to 

wisdom from the officer of the 

day. It stands now deep in snow, 

snow that would melt away with

the day’s final, tremendously 

rambunctious Kieve cheer.

10.	The campers I first met during 

my very first summer at Kieve in 

1959, the summer Henry turned 

one, are grandfathers now. In 

my mind they will always be the 

young campers I came to know at 

the end of West Neck Road. They 

will always be Kieve boys.

And as you now know, I believe you 

can always tell who is a Kieve boy 

because he is warm and wonderful. 

And he knows how to cheer. 

Laa Laa playing the organ 
during chapel in the early 1970s.
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INDIVIDUALS

Erik Aarts & Liz Urtecho
Rob Abbey
Grahambo Abbey
Max & Adele Abbott
Franny & Franny Abbott
Matthew & Mercedes Abramo
Robyn & Arnie Abrams
Tom & Mimi Adams
Daniel & Athena Adamson
John Adler & Gerda Newbold
Ajay and Kate Agarwal
Leah Agren
Mary Alden
Bob Alden
Joe & Cori Aleardi
Bob & Lynn Alexander
Nick & Marcie Alexos
Roz Allen & Paul Landry
Tracey Allen
Ted & Maura Almy
Nancy Almy
Stew & Lindsay Ames
Anne Andersen
Brian Andersen
Paul & Kathy Anderson
Dode & Sarah Andrus
Frank & Amelia Angella
Anonymous (9)
Henry Arcano
Steve & Anne Arcano
Tony & Robin Armour
Chris & Eleanor Armstrong
Doug & Alex Armstrong
Mark Arnold & Ginny Bumgardner
Ethan Ashley
Zach Atchinson
Brian & Joan Atchinson
Evan & Mallory Atherton
Carol Atterbury
Nick Azzaretti & Kate Pennington
Dave & Josie Bagan
Chip & Jen Baker
Ed & Bonnie Baker
Liz Baldwin

Townsend & Brooke Bancroft
Bridget Baratta
Scott Baratta
Gary & Ellen Barlow
John & Michelle Barrett
Steve & Mackenzie Bartlett
Fred & Elizabeth Bartlett
Ed & Mary Bartlett
Ned & Pilar Bartlett
Stephen Bartram
Rudy & Cheryl Basztura
Sandy & Mollie Batchelder
Ned Beckwith
David & Amy Beckwith
Joy Bengtson Giffen & Matt Giffen
Greg & Anne Benning
Gary & Rosie Bensen
Chris & Christy Bensley
Jim Berger
Christy Bergman & Ethan Ross
Cyril & Justine Beriot
Amy Bevacqua
Jim & Sarah Birkett
Bob & Sally Bishop
Scott & Emily Blackwell
Denny Blagden
Terry & Linh Blagden
Thomas & Natasha Blair
Ellie Blake
Dan & Jody Bliss
Howard & Nancy Bliss
Courts Bliss
Jennie Block
Liesl Blumenthal
Daniel & Tanya Boland
Reid & Lindsay Bolton
Jim Bordewick & 
	 Martha McNamara
Joseph & Jill Borrero
Robin Boss
Marianne Bower
Perry Boyden
Mike Boyson & Nancy Grant
Whitney & Erin Bradley
Minda & Stephen Bradley
Claire Brady

Emma Bragdon
Bob & Cherise Bransfield
Tara Brennan & Carles Farre
David Breton
Walter Brewster
Ben & Katie Brickner
Hanna M. Brinn
George & Katie Brooke
George Brooke
Annie Brown
Charlie & Laura Brown
Tyler & Jane-Garnett Brown
Steve & Susan Brown
Chris & Kathryn Brown
Steve & Lisa Brown
Charles & Lisa Brown
Jay & Sally Brown
Jamie Brown
John & Denise Buchanan
Sandy & Sissy Buck
Warren & Patricia Buckler
Willard & Cissy Bunn
Bud Buono & Liz Whalley Buono
William & Aimee Burck
Robert Burgin
Andy & Kate Burke
John & Morgan Burnham
Jeb & Leslie Burns
Hugh & Molly Burns
Barney & Carol Burrall
Bob & Suzanne Burrows
A.B. & Beth Burton
Alan Buzacott & Barbara Bradley
Samuel Cabot
Jack & Stacy Caffrey
Mark & Pam Callahan
Dave Callahan & Terri Abruzzo
Ian Cameron & Susan Rice
Nadia & Bradley Campbell
Betsy & Sandy Campbell
Benjamin & Ania Canavan
Dave & Rachel Cantlay
Giorgio & Caroline Caputo
Neal Cardwell & 
	 Genevieve Guenther
Bill Carey

Kevin Carley & Ellen Grant
John Carlin
Noble & Mariellen Carpenter
Chip Carpenter
Peter & Deborah Carter
Jim & Jennifer Carter
Bo & Kimberly Cashman
Taylor Cashman
Laurie Casteen
John Casteen
Dan & Robin Catlin
Malcolm Chace
Marc & Margaret Chadbourne
Laurent & Wendy Chaix
Sue Chalons Browne
Noland Chambliss
Raymond Chan & Lisa Mahle
Colin & Sarah Chapin
Tom & Kate Chapin
Tom & Carroll Charlesworth
Jonathan Chase
Jeff & Elizabeth Chenard
Eric Cheng & Aneesa Sheikh
Peter & Crissy Cherry
Chip & Jonann Chiles
Gerard & Eileen Chipura
Petunia & Lukasz Chmiel
Jay Christhilf
Kevin & Cyrene Christine
Morgan & Sonia Churchman
Peter & Gail Cinelli
Lynley & Gheorghe Ciorobea
Daniel & Natalie Clare
Joshua & Portia Clark
Linda Clark
Tanny Clark
Henry Clark
Gerard & Bess Clarke
Buddy & Eileen Cleary
Peter Clough
Stephen and Connie Coale
Tim Coburn
Charles Cochran
Duncan & Christina Cocroft
George Cole
Margaret Conkey
Jon & Janet Conner
Daniel & Meg Connolly
Bubba Connors
Dick & Barbara Cooch
Richard Cooch
Jonathan & Anne Marie Coon
Matt Coote
Jeff Coote
Henry Coote
Lee & Caroline Counselman
Billy & Beatrice Cox
Eric & Jenna Crisler
Jim & Sally Crissman
Merv & Anne Cronin
Kevin Cronin & Francine Augeri
Kevin & Sarah Cropp
Ralph Crosby
Dave Cross
Rosalind Cross
Roger Crossland
Bee Crudgington
Jack & Renee Cuneo
Tom & Nina Curley
Kate Curran
Colby & Pat Currier

Thanks to our 
2021 donors!
Your acts of kindness and generosity continue to 
elevate KWE’s mission to empower people to make 
positive contributions to society.
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Eben & Liz Curtis
Louis Cusano
Dave Cushing
Charles Cushing
Neil D’Acierno
Hill & Priscilla Danforth
Alex & Gianluca Danz
Tom & Angela Danz
Jamie & Ginny Davidson
Ben & Lia Davis
Bob & Kitty Davis
Lanse & Whitney Davis
Alice Davison & Howard Tomb
Dave Dayya & Lauren Glaser-Dayya
Chuck de Sieyes & Carol Ward
Jon and Mary Pat Dean
Benjamin and Kimberly Dean
Rob & Janet Deans
John Dearborn
Jason Del Col
Russell Delldonna
David & Anne DeMuth
Charles Denault
Tobias & Lynn Dengel
Margaret Dent
Austin & Sage DePree
Barbara Desmond
Tracy DeTora
Brian & Kelly Dettmann
Georgia Dettmann
Sharon Deveney
Richard & Corinne Devereux
Julia & Greg DeWitt
John & Kate Dickie
Billy Dietze
Nicholas & Martina Dilks
Jonathan and Ashlee DiOrio
Ben Dixon
Wes Dixon
Blaine Doherty
Bob & Susan Donlan
Chris & Ann Donner
Tom & Katie Donovan
Poppy Doolan
Brad Dorman
Peter & Susie Dorsey
Parker Dotson
Banks Dotson
Mark & Jennifer Dougherty
Ned & Barbey Dougherty
Chris & Kolleen Dougherty
Mike & Johanne Douglass
Jamie Drayton
Kevin Duffy & Hilary La Forge
John & Anne Duffy
Liam Duggan
Philippe Dujardin
Amaury Dujardin
Axel & Elisabeth Dumas
Kristen Durkin
Melinda Earle
Elizabeth & Randy Eckhardt
Jake & Lucy Edwards
Ali & Will Egan
Bill & Pauline Egan
Trish Ellsworth
Harry Ellsworth
Robby & Susan Emory
Barbara Ennis
Mark & Erin Epker
Lily Epstein

Carl & Deb Erdman
Kidder Erdman
Stuart Essig & Erin Enright
Josh & Lynn Everdell
Bill & Sue Ewing
Anna Fairley
Richard Falkenrath & Penny Wilson
Craig & Sara Fanning
Danijel & Susan Farkas
Dick & Dorothy Faux
Mort & Sharon Fearey
Johanna Fehrs
Henry Felker
Hill & Susan Ferguson
Greg Ferland
Nicolle Field
Bill & Anne Finnegan
Jeannie Fisher
Peter & Jenifer Flynn
John & Karen Foley
Gevry Fontaine
Tench & Julia Forbes
James & Lauren Ford
Les & Merry Fossel
Ryan Fox
Nicky Fox
Graeme & Becky Frazier
Jack Freker
Scott Friend & Leslie Riedel
David & Carol Ann Fulmer
Greg & Courtney Galligan
Leighton Galvin
Justin & Emily Garbaccio
Ed & Margaret Gardiner
Myron & Cathy Garfinkle
Faith Gay & Francesca Zambello
John & Susan Geismar
Otto & Gay Georgi
Will Georgi
Konrad & Suzanne Gesner
Doug & Serena Gillespie
Mike & Nellie Gilligan
George & Martha Gilmore
Sam & Margo Glidden
Boynton Glidden
Fred & Connie Glore
Pete Glueck
David & Anna Goldenheim
Brad Goldoor
Bob & Diane Goodman
Jake & Polly Goodyear
James & Maureen Gorman
Michael & Beth Gosk
Dave & Tricia Gould
Ruth Graham
Ellie Grassi
Johnny Gray
Tom & Connie Green
Jeff & Teri Greene
Tim & Meaghen Greene
Marge & Tom Greenleaf
Jean Gregory
Cory Grever
Bill Gribbell
Joe & Merna Guttentag
Tom Haas
Bill & Kathy Hackett
Hamilton & Patricia Hadden
Bill & Sally Haggett
James and Nicole Hall
Brent & Becky Hallowell

Tom & Eugenie Hamilton
Michael & Lisa Handy
Joe Hansen
Harry Hanson & 
	 Annie Hollingsworth
Henry & Mary Harding
Charlie & Beth Harding
Kiki Harding
Robert & Susan Harmon
David Harris
Joel & Talie Harris
Doris Harrison
Mary Hart
Jim & Lorena Hartenstein
Adam & Erin Haselkorn
Tony & Anna Hass
Jay & Ellen Hass
Tucker & Kate Hastings
Bo Hawkes
Melissa Haynes
Bruce Haywood
Jeff Hazeltine & Alicechandra Fritz
Andrew & Leslie Heaney
Phil & Joyce Hebert
Morrie & Fenella Heckscher
Peter Heffernan & Maureen Walsh
Andy & Camilla Hemingway
Tom & Katrina Hennigan
Hunt Henrie & 
	 Leslie Wilcott-Henrie
James & Dawn Henry
Tom Hentoff & Sally Sloan
Gary & Hope Herbst
Ned & Helen Hetherington
Jimmy Hetherington
Hope & David Hickok
James & Caroline Hicks
Bill & Nancy Hightower
Will Hiltz
Gary & Victoria Hirsch
Hob & Louie Hoblitzell
Pete Hoffmann
William Holden & 
	 Xanthe Alban-Davies
Joe & Rebecca Holliday
Will & Meg Holliday
Dick & Sarah Hollington
John Holloway
Bill & Bambi Holly
Hank & Claudia Holmes
Kate & Harold Hope
Ericka Horan
Allan & Debbie Houle
Nancy Hoving
Bill & Anne Howard
John & Arlene Howard
Jed & Merrill Hoyer
Norman & Judith Hunt
Elizabeth Hutchins
GiGi Imperatore
Ned & Liz Insley
Barney & Liz Ireland
Will Ireland
Peter & Sarah Ireland
Jen Ireland
Tim & Wendy Ives
Ellen Ivey Bates
David & Kathrin Jackson
Charlie & Cindy Jacobs
Caroline Janover
Joel and Mary Jeffrey

Chris & Tricia Jenkins
Dex Jenks
Pam & Eric Jensen
Bill & Pat Jessup
John & Kimberly Jessup
Joyce Johnson
Laquina Johnson
Kai Johnson
Bart & Claire Johnston
Jackie Jones & John Gassett
Jack & Karen Joyce
Ron & Jaime June
Will Kaback
Steve & Suzy Kaback
Mark Kahn & Betty Chin
Jon & Michelle Kallen
Billy & Joan Kantor
Laura & Joel Kaplan
Sam & Kate Kaplan
Sarah Kaplan
Kelley & Ann Kash
Stephen Katz & Molly Kinsella
Scott & Jada Kavanagh
Joel Kavet
Scott Kawczynski & Dawn Techow
Billy & Ann Kaye
Bill Keen
Rod & Whitney Kellett
Cynthia Kellett
Chris & Kristen Kelley
Mike Kelley
Tom Kelly & Peggy Badenhausen
Maggie Kelly
Dick & Lorie Kemp
Jan & Katherine Kengelbach
Bill & Priscilla Kennedy
Sam & Sarah Kennedy
Henry & B.J. Kennedy
Nancy Kennedy
Jack Kenyon
Taylor Kenyon
Andy Keyes
Virginia Keyser
John & Elizabeth Kilgallon
Dick & Mari King
Abby King & George McFarland
Stark Kirby
John & Marilyn Kistler
Beckie Kistler
Bill & Elizabeth Kitchel
Keith & Barbara Kizziah
Kelly Klein & Nick Manifold
Henry Klingeman
Bill & Deb Knowlton
Dick & Heather Koelle
Matt & Jen Komorowski
Chuck & Elizabeth Kontulis
Christian Krauss
Ginger & Andy Gribbell
Steve Kremer & Linda Reale
Megan & Chris Krouse
Sandy Krutz
Edwin & Lynda Kuhn
Peter & Eleanor Kuniholm
Alan Kurd & Kate Esselen
John & Susan LaCasse
Pete & Sara LaCasse
Jeremy & Diana LaCasse
Sergio Lagunes & 
	 Diane Reidy-Lagunes
Marjory Lalime
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Kevin Lamb
Trevor Lamb
Dana & Holly Lamb
Karyn Lamb
Gary & Donna Lamberth
Max & Hallie Lamont
Christopher Lang
John & Jane Lanier
Rob & Kitty Lansing
Stu & Farley Lansing
Cliff Lasser & Liz Adams
Geoff & Kate Lauprete
Tim Lawlor & Cindy Renie
John & Tara Lawrence
Peter & Karen Lawson-Johnston
Joe & Coles Lawton
Coles Lawton
Eric Lax & Karen Sulzberger
Paul & Jenny Lazarre
Alex Leach
Peter & Lee Leach
Kristen Lefebvre
Chase Leisenring
Patsy Leo
Joseph & Patricia Lepak
Chris & Jennifer Lesky
Seth Levine & Greeley Sachs
Ben & Lizzie Lewis
Jim & Karen Leyden
Billy Leyden
W. Gary & Kathleen L’Hommedieu
Todd & Laurie Lincoln
Katie Lincoln
Peyton & Jean Lindley
Christopher & Danielle Linkas
Bob & Judy Linker
Courtney Little
Sophie Little
Charlie & Blyth Lord
Hannah Lovejoy & Dave Berndtson
Chris & Stacy Loveless
Natasha Lowitt
Matt & Heather Lowry
Susan Lubner
Nicholas Ludington
Claire Lupo
Leslie Luppino
Daniel Lurie & Becca Prowda
Emmett & Margaret Lyne
Paul & Jo Lyness
Doug & Susan Lyons
James MacDonald
Sophie MacKeigan
Alex & Alix Mackey
Eleanore Maclean
Perry MacNeille & Elaine Cassen
Chris & Ayesha Macon
Stewart & Fei Macon
Tom & Sally Magill
Chris & Ellen Maguire
Giulia Maiolo
Tony & Shelly Malkin
John & Tracy Mallory
Bryan Manahan & Carrie Levine
John & Ann Marriner
Peter & Suzy Marshall
Campbell Marshall
Helen Marston
Hunter Marston
Janet Biagi Marticke
Ladd & Sarah Martin

Marie Martin
Susan Martin & Michael Welch
Peter & Deirdre Martin
Brian & Linda Martinat
Mark & Lexie Maruszewski
Lynn & Phyllis Matson
Andrew May & Juliana Garzon
Arnold May & Allison Myers
Rael Mazansky & Judi Kende
Mike Mazzuchi & Anne Andrews
Tom & Sarah McCabe
Jonathan McCall
Hap & Sharon McCall
Jon & Sara McCall
Downie & Helen McCarty
Philip & Stephanie McCaull
Bill McCook
Anne McCrae
Wade & Wendy McDevitt
Bill & Nancy McDevitt
Niall McDonald
George & Betsy McFarland
Kevin & Kate McGloon
Celie McGrain
Louise McIlhenny & 
	 Hugh Riddleberger
Nadia & Jim McKay
Jane McKean
Clyde & Taryl McKee
Matt & Sarah McKenna
Dan & Bayley McKenna
Marc & Laura McKenna
Thayer & Gioconda McMillan
Sandy & Mimi McMillan
Michael & Shawn McSweeney
Peter & Laurie McTeague
Dan & Deb McWilliams
Steve & Molly Medlin
Carl Meier
Randy & Tracy Meier
Peter & Joan Melroy
Owen Merrow & Anna Schierberl 
Scherr
Mike Mesrobian
Ed & Andrea Meyercord
Alexandra Michaelson
Jonathan Michaelson
Gerry & Mimi Michaud
Holly Miller
David & Kathy Miller
Drew Millhon & Kim Canfield
Kitty-Beth Millhon
Perry and Trey Minter
Geoffrey & Kimberly Mize
Hamid & Tina Moghadam
Chris & Noel Momsen
Dan Morabito
Kevin & Elizabeth Moran
Tracie Morgan
Rick & Courtney Morris
Walter & Kate Morris
Mark Morrow & Kathleen Hirsch
Peter & Muff Morse
Tegan Mortimer
Summer and Ryan Morton
Ken & Mary Ann Moulton
Andre and Sophia Moura
Webster & Maryalice Mudge
Tim & Alicia Mullen
Brooke Mullen
Cliff & Courtney Muller

Jo-Ann Mulligan
Elisabeth Munger
George & Beth Murnaghan
Emma Murphy
Elliott Murphy
Marshall & Andrea Murphy
Eileen Mutch
Samantha Nadler
Graham & Brooke Nalle
Benjie & Metsie Neilson
Kelly Nelson
Pete & Debbie Nelson
Frank & Susan Nelson
Charlie & Trish Newhall
Mike & Cristina Niccolini
Paul Nichols
Bob & Mary Nichols
David Nichols
Cat Niederer
Ricky & Elizabeth Nix
Ryan Nokes
Elizabeth Norman
Jeff & Karen Oberg
Andrew Obstler
Alison Obstler
John & Bonnie Olsen
Dan & Liza Oneglia
Mike Orr
Peter & Susan Osnos
Gerry & Meagan Ouderkirk
Tyler & Mims Pace
Zander & Alison Packard
Mikailah Padawer-Curry
Matt & Katie Paige
Whit & Linda Painter
Andrew & Jenny Palmer
Hilary Palmer
David Palmer
Lisa Parker
Ollie & Barb Parker
Judy Parsons
Cleveland & Ginia Patterson
Brianna & Andrew Peak
Kevin Pearce & Irene Barnett
Bob & Susie Peixotto
Erik & Lucy Pelletier
Greg & Patty Penske
Gabriela Perez Rocchietti & Carlos 
Rodriguez-Pastor
John Perkins & Vicky Shorr
Sid & Ashley Perkins
Eleanor Perkins
Reid Perper & Clara Tucci
Luca Perper
Andrew & Kim Perry
Lindy Perry
Steve & Andy Perry
Josh & Starr Peteet
Chris & Kathryn Peters
Lynn Petrouski
Matthew & Kristi Pettinelli
Duffey & Colleen Phelps
William Phillips
Tom & Tracy Phillips
Garrett Phillips
John Piasecki & Gretchen Sprafke
Charlie & Katherine Pilkington
Bryan & Susan Pinckney
Jamie Pinkham
David & Deborah Pinkham
Chris & Liza Pohle

Louisa Popkin
Allen & Peggy Post
Katherine & Derek Prill
Christopher & Sally Pritchard
Judith & Don Proctor
Ralph & Beverly Quarles
Stojan Radic & Nada Vukovic-Radic
Mariann Ramage
Tom Ramage
Janie Rardin
Susanne Raynor
Douglas & Ellen Reddy
SGT Tabitha Redente
Katie & Aiden Redmond
Hope Redmond
Michael & Mollie Regan
Jack Reis
Tom & Beth Renyi
Chris & Kate Renyi
Mark & Ingrid Renzi
Josh Resnikoff
Tim & Hadley Reynolds
Tom & Emily Reynolds
Hal & Lisa Reynolds
Tanner & Marion Rice
Charlie & Annie Richardson
L.B. Richardson
C.J. Richardson
Dave & Olivia Riddiford
Dave & Gina Riddiford
James Riddleberger & Allison 
Palmer
Christa Riepe
Jim & Gail Riepe
Jamie & Allison Riepe
Mike & M.L. Riley
Alexander & Nina Rittweger
Victor & Katie Rivas
Chip & Nancy Roach
Bill & Sonnie Robb
Lee Robbins
John & Jane Roberts
Henry & Cathy Roberts
Dave & Liz Roberts
Andy & Lisa Roberts
Jamie & Jess Roberts
Tony Roberts
Michael & Virginia Robinson
Mark Robinson
Parker & Jeanette Rockefeller
Abby Rockefeller
Chris & Danyel Rodgers
Steve & Dianne Rodrigue
Emily Rodrigue
Paul & Marty Rogers
Grog & Linda Rogers
Dillon & Adrienne Rogers
Jon & Des Rogers
Rod & Ann Rolett
Robyn Roope
Charles and Nicki Rose
George & Nancy Ross
Tom & Sarah Rossmassler
Bill Rossmassler & Wendy Moore
Ron & Kate Rother
Charles Rothfeld & Kathleen Day
Michael & Alexis Rowell
Steve & Frances Rowland
Nick & Aimee Rowland
Hardy & Jennifer Royal
Toms & Kathy Royal
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Sam & Jessica Rubenstein
Christine Ruffley
Charlton & Andi Rugg
Beth & Wesley Rusnell
Deborah & James Russel
Susan Russell
Bill Ryckman
Thomas Sarakatsannis & 
	 Kathleen Walas
Nick Saari
Jake & Carolyn Sabat
Alexander & Sarah Saint-Amand
Arden Saligman
Will Salisbury
Pete Salmansohn
Blake & Jennifer Sando
Ralph Sando
Colin & Katherine Sanford
Alex & Karen Sapir
Chris & Penny Saridakis
Evie Sarkes
Louis & Mary Sarkes
Katie & Matt Sawatzky
Jim Sawyer
Fred Schafrick & Sharon Halpin
Mary Scharf
Jim & Beth Schechter
Hib Schenck
Jonathan & Sonig Schiller
Dana Schmaltz & Kate Enroth
Liza Schmidt
Pete & Diane Schmidt-Fellner
Jared & Kat Schott
Dempsey Schott
Libby Schroeder & Marshall 
Schoenthal
Will Schwalbe
Jim & Tracy Schwarz
Abe Scott
David Scudder
John & Daphne Scullin
John & Josie Scully
Doug & Maureen Seaman
John & Sarah Seamans
Bruce & Martha Searby
Jay & Trina Secor
Betsy Sednaoui
Sarah Severance
Jeffrey & Tara Shanahan
Frank Shanbacker
Michael & Jennifer Shea
Kathryn Shedrick & Jon Bonanno
Jesse Shefferman & Kate Bostock
Storey Shefferman
Mary Sheldon
Nat Shenton
Bill & Renee Shettle
Nick & Leila Shields
Jane Shoemaker
Grace Shorr
Sheila Shorr
Susan Shuwall
Durbin Sibley
Joseph & Nancy Sichler
Judie & Bob Sickley
Freddie Sico & Michelle Shanley
Pete Sienkiewicz
Fernando Silva & Rachel Agrin-Silva
Brian & Julie Simmons
Stephanie Sirota
Andrew & Karen Slimmon

Johanna & Jim Slootmaker
Oscar Sloterbeck
Liv Small
Mike & Amy Smith
Fred Smith
Michael Smith & Jouli Yohannes
Sidney & Mary Smith
Blair & Cody Smith
Gordon Smith
Kelly Smith DeMarco
Eliza Sneeden
Jake & Jenny Sneeden
Denise Soucy & Ned Steinberger
Adrienne Southgate
Greg & Laurie Spears
Genna Spears
Meg Speranza Anderson
Addison St. Onge-May
Michael Stair
Todd & Kelly Stavish
Quinten & Amy Stevens
John & Savannah Stevens
Maggie Stevens
Nick & Katie Stevens
Andy & Hannah Stevenson
Bob Stevenson
David & Lucinda Stewart
Cindy Stewart
Lindsay Stewart
John & Kate Stimpson
Walker & Alice Stites
Wendy Stocker
Bradford & Zoe Stoesser
Lucy Stone
Jim & Cathy Stone
Gary & Bonnie Stone
Peggy Stout
Frank & Carrie Strasburger
Taylor Strasburger
Jason Straziuso & Katie Moulton
Edwin Stroh
Harrison & Katherine Stuart
Muffy Stuart
Charlie & Sarah Stuart
Brian Sullivan & Marjorie Adams
Jack Sullivan
Abigail Summerville
Don Suter & Pamela Neal
Lee Szelog
Polly Tackett
Jamie Taylor
Al & Amy Taylor
Pete & Liz Taylor
David & Jane Taylor
Geoff & Annie Teillon
Sally Tether & Steve Sugar
Syd & Dana Thayer
Dixon & Gail Thayer
Mark Thierfelder & 
	 Courtney Lederer
John & Kathleen Thomas
Lowell Thomas
Wissie Thompson
Harrison Thompson
Page & Heather Thompson
Mark & Margot Thorsheim
Rufus Tieder
Frank Toderico
Maddie Tolbert
Rob & Courtney Toomey
David & Emily Touchstone

Daphne Townsend
Richard & Leelee Treadwell
Lily Tromanhauser
Scott Tromanhauser & Jennie Shaw
Stanley & Susie Trotman
Tad & Sam Truex
Lenkie & Wally Trumbull
Robert & Sarah Trust
Carter & Peggy Tucker
Molly Tucker
Annie Tucker
David & Suzie Turnbull
Glenn Turner
Jonathan & Johanna Tyburski
Andy & Kendra Uffelman
Jim Uhrig
Peter & Laura Unger
Peter & Jill Unruh
Leena Utsch
Kristin & Warren Valdmanis
Rob & Colby Van Alen
Ken Van Durand
Francis & Betty Van Nuys
Rebecca & Ernest van Panhuys
Dave & Kathryn Villano
Pete Vitt
Warren von Weise
Patricia Voorhees
Craig & Marie Vought
Bill & Margot Walker
Peter Walker
Cullom & Wendy Walker
Harry Walker
Will & Syd Walker
Cullom & Kinnon Walker
Mallory Wallace
Susan Wallace
Richard & Lindsay Walsh
Bill & Lee Warden
Gray Warden
Charles & Betsy Warner
Wyatt & Nicole Wartels
Ed & Kate Wartels
Pris & Bill Watson
Jane Weaver
Michael & Kat Weber
Conor & Julianne Welch
Susie Weld
Brian & Ashley Welker
Bree & John Wellons
Wendy Welshans
Brent & Em West
Mike Westcott
James & Betsy Westra
Britt & Maria Whelpley
Ed & Daria White
Ernie & Susan Whitehouse
Garry Whyles & Robin Saunders
Tim & Julia Wike
Shaw & Betsy Wilgis
Jim Wilkerson & Christina Cinelli
Derek Willette
Kirk & Sandy Williamson
Patrick & Nina Wilson
Mistye & Heath Wilson
Sarah Wilson
Ben & Libby Windsor
Penny & Eric Winter
Phoebe Jane Winthrop
Dudley & Jennifer Winthrop
Carol Wise

Andy & Mary Wise
Scott & Linden Wise
Matthew & Cathy Witkos
Dave & Donna Wolfe
Andrew & Jodi Wolk
Denis & Nettie Wood
Fred Wood
Daly Wood
Henry & Liz Wood
Molly Wood
Caitlin Wood
Jack & Elizabeth Woodcock
Charlie Woodhams
George Woodruff
Tony & Cornelia Woods
Alexander Wright & Deirdre Lord
Vernon & Lucy Wright
Clinton & Jean Wright
Boyd Wylie
Vinny & Katie Yorks
Steve Zamsky
Tony & Eucie Zane
Maria Zeitlin
Mark & Etti Zeldis
Trey Zenker
Evan & Meghan Zucker

ORGANIZATIONS

Amazon Smile
Applied Materials
Chadwick’s Power Products, Inc.
Chalmers Insurance
Cheney Insurance Agency
Chickawaukee Ice Boat Club Inc
Clark’s Enterprises, LLC
Cyr Bus Lines
Damariscotta Hardware, Inc.
Eversheds Sutherland, LLP
First Federal Savings & Loan 
Association
Griffin-Cole Fund
Grilljam, LLC
HappyFunCorp LLC
Hillside Collision Center, Inc.
Jim’s Woodworks
Legacy Properties Sotheby’s 
	 International Realty
Main Street Grocery, Inc.
McKane Electric
Moondance Adventures
Mountain Lake Corporation
Paypal Giving Fund
Pine Tree Chapter BMW 
	 Car Club of America
R.J. Enterprises, Inc.
Seacoast Catering
Shelby Cullom Davis 
	 Charitable Fund
Shelley’s Flowers and Gifts
Southern Maine Chapter MOAA
The Page & Otto Marx, Jr. 
	 Foundation
The Reny Charitable Foundation
The Royso Foundation
Tunnel to Towers Foundation
Viking Lumber
W. P. Carey Foundation, Inc.



18   |    KIEVE WAVUS NEWS   SPRING 2022

Trustees 

Bill Knowlton president	 Trustee
Katie Redmond vice president	 Trustee
Harrison Stuart vice president	 Trustee
Matt McKenna treasurer	 Trustee
John Geismar secretary	 Trustee
James Blue	 Trustee
Morgan Churchman	 Trustee
Lynley Ciorobea	 Trustee
Chris Dougherty	 Trustee
Pam Jensen	 Trustee
Louise McIlhenny	 Trustee
Cliff Muller	 Trustee
Gabriela Perez Rocchietti	 Trustee
Libby Schroeder	 Trustee
Mistye Wilson	 Trustee

Bob Bower	 Emeritus
Sandy Buck	 Emeritus
Jeb Burns	 Emeritus
Tom Haas	 Emeritus
Don Keyser	 Emeritus
Ollie Parker	 Emeritus
Susan Russell	 Emeritus
Dixon Thayer	 Emeritus
Mike Westcott	 Emeritus

In Memoriam

Constance Allen
James A. Anderson

Rudy Basztura
Donna Begley

Robert Bly
Jamie Davidson

Breck Denny
Doug Fraher
Mark Henry

Al Ireton
John McKean
Ed Rhoades

Eleanor Robinson
Cliff Russell

Albin P. Tkacz
Mit Twombly

Anne Chisholm Sandt
M.L. Scudder

Paddle and Thistle Society
Paddle and Thistle Society friends have made arrangements to leave a planned gift 
to Kieve Wavus Education. Whether through an estate plan, charitable gift annuity, or 
charitable remainder trust, they help ensure that Kieve Wavus Education’s mission will 
continue to make an impact beyond our lifetimes.

Dave  & Louise Abbot
Franny & Franny Abbott
Anonymous (3)
Evan & Mallory Atherton
Tom & Ella Auchincloss
Marjorie Wing Berry
Bob & Sally Bishop
Steve & Kathryn Brackett
William  & Charlly Brown
Sandy & Sissy Buck
Whip  & Sally  Buck
Bob & Suzanne Burrows
Frank Carey 
Noland Chambliss
Clayton Chambliss 
Morgan & Sonia Churchman
Duncan & Christina Cocroft
Jay  & Misty Cooper
Charlie & Posy Dana
Jon & Mary Davis
Woody & Robin Davis
Max & Becca Dinning
Chris & Kolleen Dougherty
Candace Dyal
Denny Emory
Candice Falloon
Hill & Susan Ferguson
David & Carol Ann Fulmer 
Larry Gardner 
Matt Gault 
Joan Gedney 
Roger & Betsy Hall
Adam & Erin Haselkorn
Morrie & Fenella Heckscher
Daren & Justyna Hudson
Al  & Jan Ireton
Pam & Eric Jensen
Bill & Pat Jessup
Jackie Jones & John Gassett
Laura & Joel Kaplan
Ruth Keans 
Henry & B.J. Kennedy

Dick  & Nancy Kennedy
Jeremy & Diana LaCasse
Mary Lansing
Bain Lee 
Ernie Marriner 
Doug & Hanne Maxwell
Matt & Sarah McKenna
Carl Meier
Collie Moller 
Walter & Kate Morris
Gardner & Diana Mundy
Caroline Newcomb
Lisa Parker
Ollie & Barb Parker
John & Meg Peacock
Dev & Debbie Phelps
Bo & Lynne Preston
Charlie & Annie Richardson
Ency Richardson 
Hugh Riddleberger & Louise McIlhenny
Mark & Eleanor  Robinson
Cliff  & Susan Russell
Frank Saunders 
Sheila Shorr
Carol Stout 
Muffy Stuart
Doug & Linda Tawse
Rob & Anju Tawse
Dixon & Gail Thayer
Steve Thomas & Evy Blum
Tom Townsend 
Charlie  & Daphne Townsend
Rob Trippe 
Ken Van Durand
Dave & Kathryn Villano
Bill & Margot Walker
Charlie & Tia Whinery
Betty Willey
Russ & Diana Williams
Fred Wood
Robert & Liz Wood

The Kieve and Wavus seals denote deceased.
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Breck Denny

With a heavy heart, Kieve Wavus 

Education mourned the loss of 

Breck Denny in January. Breck was 

a camper from 1999 to 2004 and a 

staff member from 2006 to 2009. He 

had so many friends—really close 

friends—and those of us who knew 

him from Kieve got to see Breck at 

his purest. Kieve encourages us to 

be exactly who we are, and Breck 

brought his unique self and his 

singular sense of humor as well as 

anyone who has ever graced the 

Pasquaney stage. You’ll keep us 

laughing forever, probably in your 

Christopher Walken voice.

We love you, Breck.

“Breck was a singular presence in my life. So many of 
my best memories are with him at Kieve. Breck was 
simply the funniest person I will ever know, and he 
was also tender and kind. Just as Kieve cannot really be 
explained to outsiders (and just like my favorite jokes), 
to truly understand and appreciate Breck, you had to 
be there. For those that were, it was a privilege.”

—Phil Field, Friend and Fellow Kieve Counselor
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1   Claire Brady (Wavus 2010-2017; 
Wavus Council 2019 & 2021) and Julia 
Lyne (Wavus 2010-2017; Wavus Council 
2019 & 2021) together in Spain!

2   The Wavus Denver crew! 

TOP: Natasha Lowitt (Wavus 2010-2012; 
Wavus Council 2016), Lindsey Stewart 
(Wavus 2007-2012; Wavus Council 2015-
2018, Cat Wood (Wavus 2007-2009; 
Wavus Council 2016-2018), and Morgan 
Stewart

BOTTOM: Molly Wood (Wavus 2006-
2009; Wavus Council 2016-2017), Sarah 
“Swils” Wilson (Wavus 2007-2014; CIT 
2015; Wavus Council 2016-2018 & 2021), 
and Alison “Lobby” Obstler (Wavus 
2007-2013; KW West 2014; Wavus 
Council 2015-2019) 

3   Holly Bracher (Kieve Infirmary 
Director 2021) and Ted Watson (Kieve 
Wilderness Tripping Director 2021; 

Kieve Wavus Education Environmental 
Educator 2019) were married this 
March in Virginia. Tripping and 
Infirmary together! Congratulations to 
this amazing Kieve Wavus couple.

4   Grace Begin (Wavus 2014-17; 
Wavus Council 2019 & 2021), Elizabeth 
“Scotty” Robbins-Cole (Wavus 2011-
2017; Wavus Council 2019 & 2021), and 
Gigi Imperatore (Wavus 2010-2017; 
Wavus Council 2019-2021) reunited in 
the U.K.!

5   Charlotte “Bubbles” Phillips 
(Wavus 2008-2014; Wavus Council 
2016-2018 & 2021) and Gigi Imperatore 
(Wavus 2010-2017; Wavus Council 2019-
2021) ran into each other in the streets 
of Rome!

6   Emory Gatchell (Wavus 2010-2017; 
Wavus Council 2021) and Lindsay 
Kaback (Wavus 2011-2017; Wavus 
Council 2019 & 2021) sending Wavus 
love from Barcelona.

7   Courts (Wavus Wilderness Tripping 
Assistant Director 2021; Wavus Asst. 
Program Director 2019; Wavus Asst. 
Director CIT Program 2017-18; Wavus 
Council 2014-16; KW West 2013; Wavus 
2006-12) and Will Bliss (Assistant 
Camp Director of Junior Kieve 2021; 
Kieve 2008-14; Kieve Council 2016-
19) ran into Connor Kaniewski 
(Kieve 2010-2015; Kieve CIT 2016; 
Kieve Council 2017) on the slopes at 
Steamboat over Christmas!

8   A Colby-Bates Wavus reunion! 
Here’s Lucy Del Col (Wavus 2010-
2015; Wavus Council 2017-2019), Anne 
Seaman (Wavus 2011-2018; Wavus 
Council 2021), Jess Woodhams (Wavus 
2012-2018; Wavus Council 2021), and 
Carter McGloon (Wavus 2010-2017)—
all signed on for Wavus Staff 2022!

9   Abigail Slimmon (Wavus 2012-
2018; Wavus Council 2021), Jackie 
Slimmon (Wavus 2015-2019 & 2021), 
and Charlotte Epker (Wavus 2011-2018; 
Wavus Council 2021) reunion at Boston 
College!

 10  Becky (Ford) (Kieve Staff 2008-2010 
& Wavus Council 2009) and Parker 
Baird were married last October in 
Sebago, Maine. 

11  Becky Baird’s maid of honor was 
Melissa Haynes (Kieve Staff 2008-2011; 
Wavus Council 2008-2009), and the 
bridal party included Blair (Kennedy) 
Smith (Girl’s Science 1997-2000; KW 
West 2005-2006; Girl’s Camp Council 
2005; Wavus Council 2009; Kieve Staff 
2007-2010), Abby (King) McFarland 
(KW West 2006; Kieve Staff 2007-
2010; Wavus Council 2009), Megan 
(McFarland) Krouse (KW West 2006; 
Kieve Staff 2007-2008), Melissa 
Haynes (Kieve Staff 2008-2011; Wavus 
Council 2008-2009), and Nancy Brown 
(KW West 2005; Kieve Staff 2007-2009; 
Wavus Council 2009).
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1   Future Wavus Camper Carter 
Perkins was born in November in 
Santa Barbara, Calif. after a labor that 
reminded her parents of the Mud 
Pond Portage. Congratulations to 
Ike (Kieve 2000–2001 & 2003; Kieve 
Council 2007–2009) and Kathryn 
Perkins!

2   Martin “Marty” Croft Kennedy 
was born January 21, 2022 to Sarah 
Kennedy (Healthcare and Risk 
Director, KWE Edu, Inc.) and Sam 
Kennedy (Kieve 1995–2002; Kieve 
West 2003; Kieve Council 2005–2008 
& 2010; Executive Director, KWE Edu, 
Inc.). He’ll join Crosby at Kieve in 2030! 

3   Sumner “Sunny” Fernald Richards V 
was born on November 19, 2021 to Ricky 
and Rosie. Congratulations to our 
friends at Fernald’s Country Store!

5 6

4   Penelope “Poppy” Eldridge Pearce 
was born on August 9. Here’s Poppy 
on her first hike up Mt. Chase with 
mom and dad—Chase (Kieve 1993-
1997; Kieve Council 2002-2005), Greer 
(Kieve Staff 2005-2006; Wavus Council 
2006; Kieve West Council 2009), and 
big brother, Teddy. See you at Wavus, 
Poppy!

5   Eloise Kennedy Smith was born 
on February 27, 2022 at 5 lbs 2oz and 
18.5 in. Congratulations, Blair (Girl’s 
Science 1997–2000; KW West 2005–
2006; Girl’s Camp Council 2005; Wavus 
Council 2009; Kieve Staff 2007–2010) 
and Cody. See you at Wavus in 2030!

6   Crosby Krouse joined Megan (KW 
West 2006; Kieve Staff 2007-2008) and 
Chris Krouse on January 1, 2022.
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WAVUS 100
O U R  C E N T E N N I A L  C E L E B R AT I O N

AUGUST 26–28, 2022

kwe.org/wavus 207-549-5719

Learn more and register online at 
kwe.org/wavus/wavus-100

Register by June 1, 2022



Kieve Wavus Education, Inc.
PO Box 169
Nobleboro, ME 04555
207-563-5172
kwe.org

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

NON-PROFIT ORG 
U.S. POSTAGE PAID

NEWCASTLE, MAINE
PERMIT NO. 11

A COMMUNITY THAT 

STICKS 
TOGETHER

This March Sam Pierce, KWE’s environmental 
stewardship coordinator, tapped Camp Kieve’s 
maple trees with TLS students to make KWE’s 

very own maple syrup. The kids learned 
how to identify a sugar maple tree (without 

leaves!), use a drill and attach the spile, 
hook and bucket to the tree, and then how 
to collect the sap so that it could be turned 
into syrup. They were able to see part of the 

boiling process and, of course, taste the syrup 
as it got sweeter and sweeter—eventually 
testing out the final product of their hard 

work over pancakes. 

Thanks to the help of Sam and amazing 
educators Annie, Zoë, and Garrett, the 

KWE staff officially marked the first annual 
Kieve Maple Saturday, March 26, over 

pancakes at Pasquaney!

kievewavus kievewavuseducationinc


